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UNITED BENEFICE OF LINGFIELD & 

DORMANSLAND 
 

LINGFIELD PARISH CHURCH 
www.lingfieldparishchurch.org  

Follow St Peter & St Paul Church on Twitter: @LingfieldChurch 
 

Vicar - The Revd. Ian Whitley - vicar.ubld@outlook.com. 

Mobile – 07961 382293.  

The Vestry Office is open Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 9.30am to 

12.30am, tel 01342 832021. officelingfieldppchurch@gmail.com. 

Little P's Club & Messy Church link - Childrenlingfieldppchurch@outlook.com. 
 

Notices for the week commencing Sunday September 4, 2022. 
 

 

 

Ian thanking Carole and David for their 7 years as choir leader and organist. 
 

Dear Choir and Friends in the Congregation, 

we were overwhelmed by your lovely card, flowers, wine and extremely generous 

vouchers presented to us today, plus the super cakes which Carol and Sally made 

especially for the occasion!   Thank you so much.  

We have had a lot of fun helping with the church music and singing over the past 

seven years.  It was lovely to finish with the Choir singing one of our favourite 

Anthems so beautifully. 

See you all after our celebrations and holidays. 

With all our love always,  

David & Carole 
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CHURCH SERVICES 

Sunday September 4. Twelfth Sunday after Trinity. 

  8.00am    Said Eucharist        Celebrant The Revd Ian Whitley 
 

10.00am     Sung Eucharist with little ‘P’ Sunday club 
                  Celebrant The Revd  Ian Whitley 
 

Hymns – 3 (Father, we praise you..)   828 (Ye that know the Lord..) 

  440 (Deck thyself..)  471 (We pray thee..)   742 (O for a thousand..)        

 

 

Readings:   Jeremiah 18: 1-11 (777)  Philemon 1: 1-21 (1200) 

Luke 14: 25-33 (1048)  
 

4.00pm    Informal service at St John 
 

 

Sunday September 4 – We extend a very warm welcome today to Sara Skyrme, 

who is joining us as our new organist and Director of Music. Sara lives at Petts 

Wood, so will have much traveling to lead our musical offering at services. The 

Lingfield Choir will be meeting on Friday evening to rehearse. We are looking 

more singers to join us, please don’t think you cannot sing, everybody can! We will 

help with the learning of music sight reading and practice the notes – all good fun. 
 

Sunday September 4 – Next Little P’s Children’s Club during the mid-morning 

Sunday service. 
 

Sunday September 4 - Chloe Tuvey, who is a member of the Big P’s Youth 

Group, is getting confirmed at St Nicholas Church Godstone at 6.30pm on Sunday. 
 

 

Wednesday September 7 – Restart of Messy Vintage with Liz Lavigne, at the 

Lingfield and Dormansland Community Centre at 1.30pm to 2.30pm, all welcome. 

Why should the children have all the fun? We hope you can join us at Jennings Hall 

on the first Wednesday of each month, a chance to meet over a cuppa. This month’s 

theme is Harvest – Autumn - Creation. If you’d like a lift, please ring Gill 

833994. Liz Lavigne can give you more details 837348. 
  

SERVICES THIS MID WEEK 
St John 

10.00am Wednesday (Sept 7)  Holy Communion   The Revd Nigel Hinton 
 

On Zoom 

  9.00am Monday to Thursday  Morning Prayer     The Revd Ian Whitley 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81989590555?pwd =MUN nb0Nwa 

UpUbHBiMnQzVm9wd0Q4UT09. Passcode 149674 
 

  8.00pm Wednesday      Compline      Richard Holroyd 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85819135342?pwd=Tjhha0VLTVJkUjRYVkFpWTUzMVZ

CUT09 for Compline passcode 126768 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81989590555?pwd%20=MUN%20nb0Nwa%20UpUbHBiMnQzVm9wd0Q4UT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81989590555?pwd%20=MUN%20nb0Nwa%20UpUbHBiMnQzVm9wd0Q4UT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85819135342?pwd=Tjhha0VLTVJkUjRYVkFpWTUzMVZCUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85819135342?pwd=Tjhha0VLTVJkUjRYVkFpWTUzMVZCUT09


 

Saturday September 10 – Surrey Churches Preservation Trust Ride & Stride 

event; cycle or walk round our local churches to raise funds for the organisers and 

for our church, equally split. The Preservation Trust provided some much-needed 

funds (£1000) for our new lighting, so we hope to organise a team to compete this 

year – names please! We have now received sponsorship forms for riders and 

walkers, we also need a team to provide limited refreshments in the morning. 
 

NEXT WEEK AND FUTURE EVENTS 
 

 

 

Mustard Seed Relief Mission - runs the "Love in a Box" scheme through which 

our congregation has sent shoeboxes to children in Moldova. They cannot reach 

Moldova safely this year, so they are requesting financial donations instead, 

Moldova has accepted many refugees from Ukraine. 

Please send cheques payable to Mustard Seed Relief Mission, 213 Kings Drive, 

Eastbourne. BN21 2UJ, or by bank transfer, sort code 52-41-00, account 40106802. 

Or place your cheque in the collection in September, and we will pass it on. 

If you have already started collecting items another charity "Link to Hope" sends 

shoeboxes to other countries in Eastern Europe. Their donations go either to 

families OR to elderly people. Please follow the advice on their leaflet at the back 

of the church. Boxes back by October 23 to pass on to the charity. Thank you. Gill  
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Monday September 12 – Next Messy Church session. Lots of help needed to set-

up, run the craft tables, and clear way after, please come and join in, starting at 

3.30pm. 
 

Monday September 12 – RH7 History Group AGM and talk by Sue Macdonald 

about Gordon Jenner, at the LDCC 20.00hrs. Bill Stevenson.  

 

Saturday September 17 - The College of St Barnabas is having an Open Day from 

10.00am to 4.00pm. RH7 History Group and the Hayward History Centre will be 

having a table to display extracts from our recent exhibitions, archives etc. 
  

CHURCH SERVICES 

Sunday September 11. Thirteenth Sunday after Trinity. 

  8.00am    Said Eucharist         Celebrant The Revd Ian Whitley 
 

10.00am     Sung Eucharist with little ‘P’ Sunday club 
                    Celebrant The Revd  Ian Whitley 
 

Hymns – 706 (Let us with a gladsome..)  763 (Praise to the holiest..) 

  794 (The King of love..)  147 (My song is love..)   806 (There’s a wideness..)        

 

 

Readings:   Jeremiah 4: 11-12, 22-28 (759)  1 Timothy 1: 12-17 (1191) 

Luke 15: 1-10 (1048)  



 

Tuesday September 20 – Parochial Church Council (PCC) meeting in the Miller 

Room at 7.30pm. 
 

Sunday September 25 - Jennifer Hyde will be giving a talk on Modern 

Slavery during the 10.00am morning service, more information soon. 
 

Tuesday September 27 - MacMillan coffee morning 9-12 in the Miller Room of 

St Peter & St Paul. If you are able to bake for the event please email 

suebellis@outlook.com, Please come along and bring friends and neighbours.  Sue 

07507213120. 
 

Saturday October 1 - The Friends Harvest Supper and Quiz Night. 
 

Saturday October 22 - The Friends of St Peter & St Paul, concert by the Chancel 

Singers to remember Tim and Felicity Pool. 
 

Monday October 24 to Sunday 30 - The Lingfield Art Exhibition will be at the 

Lingfield & Dormansland Community Centre. Any aspiring (or already achieved!) 

artists, painters, or sculptors who wish to enter work can find further information 

on the website - www.lingfieldart.org. Applicants can either leave their contact 

details on the website and we will send the application forms to you by email, or 

the forms can be downloaded now from the website. The last date for acceptance 

of applications is September 23. Bryan Robinson. 
 

Friday November 4 - Lingfield Marathon mini-bus quiz night at 7.30pm in The 

Victoria Club, High Street, Lingfield. This quiz night will raise funds for our mini-

bus to support running costs and eventually a new vehicle. It will be for teams of 

up to 6, and £30 per team. We are updating our banking system so hopefully we 

may be able to do a BAC’s transfer of your £30 which is much easier than cheques. 

Bill Stevenson billfstevenson@yahoo.co.uk, on behalf of Mike Ellis. 
 

Sunday December 18 – Save the date, Christmas Table decoration workshop - 

demonstrator Sue Flight (more information from Gill Williams/Sue Ellis).  
 

Food Bank green box in Miller Room - supplies are in short supply. Latest items 

now requested are (Thursday Sept 1): - Tinned ham, tinned potatoes, tinned peas 

and carrots, long-life fruit juice 1 litre carton, jam, kitchen roll, deodorant for men 

and woman. Plus anything else you would like to donate. Thank you, EG Food 

Bank. 
 

The Sick - Please pray for Pam Marks, Ron Slade, Zoe Smith, Christine Taylor, 

Gwendoline Damerum, Karen Scott, Jenny Holroyd, Judy O’Callaghan, 

Christine Kitley-Spencer, and all whose names have been placed on the prayer 

board.  
 

Rest in Peace - We remember Peter Francis, and all those who have died recently. 

We recall Susan Margaret Turner and all whose anniversary falls at this time, 

including others known only to us. 
 

Notices for inclusion in the pewsheet for the week commencing Sunday September 11 should be 

emailed to  plbeynon441@outlook.com), or the Parish Office, not later than the preceding Thursday 

please.  
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